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Eastern Suburbs Dog Training Club Inc. 
PO Box 6 Randwick  NSW  2031  
Phone: 0412 645 154 
www.easternsuburbsdogtraining.org.au               Find us on Facebook: Eastern Suburbs Dog Training Club 

Sundays in Centennial Park since 1962  

Run entirely by volunteers 

August 2016 Newsletter 

The annual Interclub Challenge was held on the 23rd of July. It is a team event for dog clubs in the 

greater Sydney region. Teams of up to 5 dogs from each club compete in different levels of obedience. 

The event was organised by last yearôs winner Blacktown Kennel & Training Club. ESDTC did not 

have a full team this year but participation and fun were the main objectives. Many thanks to Heather 

and Leonie for organising the team entry. ESDTC representatives were: Jan with Wee Bonnie (CCD), 

Leonie with Grace (Novice), David with Boris (Open), Heather and Ilka (stewards). The Interclub 

Challenge was again won by Blacktown Kennel & Training Club. The Golden Retriever Club came 

second overall and won the breed club challenge. Congratulations on these great achievements! 

Interclub Challenge 2016 

Jan with Wee Bonnie (CCD), Leonie with Grace (Novice), David with Boris (Open) 
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Interclub Challenge (cont) 

Leonie with Grace (Novice) David with Boris (Open) 

Heather (steward) Ilka (steward) 

Promotions 7 March ï 24 July 2016  
Class 1-2 

¶ Lydia Rodenkamp and Yuki 

¶ Thierry Bennani and Dash 

¶ Iris Chan and Elmo 

¶ Jennifer Fahey and Teagan 

¶ Barbara Gobel and Parker-Humphrey 

¶ Barbara Stevens and Pippa 

¶ Michale Glezerson and Archie  

 

Class 2-3 

¶ Jan Cooke and Wee Bonnie 

¶ Lydia Rodenkamp and Yuki 

¶ Jennifer Fahey and Teagan 
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RECENT TRIALLING RESULTS 

Handler Dog Event Name Result 

Vicki  Country   
Rally Masters title 

1st ESDTC member with this 
title 

Alaina  Sophi  Deer Bush trial  
Rally Masters title 

2nd ESDTC member with this 
title  

Alaina  Sophi   
4th Rally Advanced Excellent 

title  

RALLY-O 

Handler Dog Event Name Result 

Jennifer  Lara   Gambler Dog title  

Jennifer  Georgia   
Gambler Dog  Excellent  

qualification  

Jennifer  Lara  
Agility Dog Club  
Castle Hill  

Snooker Dog qualification 

Ilka  Muppet  
Agility Dog Club  
Castle Hill  

Snooker Dog Excellent  
qualification  

Sherlyn  Tyler  
Agility Dog Club  
Castle Hill  

Jumping Dog Excellent title  

Sherlyn  Tyler  
Agility Dog Club  
Castle Hill  

Agility Dog Excellent  
qualification  

Sherlyn  Tyler  
Agility Dog Club  
Castle Hill  

Snooker Dog Excellent  
qualification 

AGILITY 

Handler Dog Event Name Result 

Patricia  Skye    
Community Companion Dog 

title 

OBEDIENCE 

Trailing results can be submitted via the online form on the ESDTC website, sent via email or 

announced at training. We encourage everyone to share their achievements with the rest of the club. 
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Notice of Annual General Meeting  
The Annual General Meeting of the Club will be held on SUNDAY 18th SEPTEMBER 2016 at 

the Training Grounds in Centennial Park, commencing at 10.00am. 

AGENDA: 

1) To note apologies for non-attendance. 

2) To confirm the minutes of the previous AGM. 

3) To receive and adopt the Audited Balance Sheet and accompanying reports. 

4) To receive the Presidentôs report. 

5) To elect Office Bearers and Committee Members for the following 12 months. 

6) To appoint an auditor. 

7) To consider and deal with motions of which due notice has been given. 

8) To deal with such other business as the Chairman and Members may allow. 

NB. IF FOR ANY REASON A QUORUM NOT BE PRESENT, THIS MEETING WILL BE HELD 

ON SUNDAY 25th SEPTEMBER AT THE SAME TIME AND VENUE.  

Item 5 on the Agenda: 

NOMINATIONS FOR COMMITTEE AND OFFICE BEARERS: 

The following nominations have been received: 

President: (1)      Jason Lau 

Vice President: (1)    Julie Brandon 

Secretary: (1)      Ilka Kolodziej 

Treasurer: (1)     Sherlyn Koo 

General Committee: (4)  Leonie Kelly 

          Martin OôLoughlin 

          Lodi Kramer 

          Jan Cooke  

These members have indicated their willingness to serve on the Committee for the following  

12 months.  

Item 6 on the Agenda: 

To appoint an Auditor 

Vanja Naus completed our audit for 2015/2016 and is willing to be nominated for the 2016/17 

financial year. 

Item 7 on the Agenda 

Motion 7.1 The committee proposes Life Membership for Christine Hely and David Givney. 
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Getting to know you 
With Instructor & Committee Member Arianne van der Meer  

When did you join the club?  

I was first at the club in about 1995 with Regan 

and in 2001 with Zo±, then I came back in 2006 

with Kodiak. 

What breed of dog do you own?  

Currently I ñownò Kodiak, an 11 year old Belgian-

Shepherd (Groenendael) Kelpie cross, and 

Murphy, a seven year old Border Collie. Before 

that I ñownedò a Zo±, a Kelpie cross and Regan, a 

Shepherd mix. We always had dogs when I was a 

kid and once I left home there was Sasha, a 

Kelpie Border Collie cross, who came out on the 

fishing boat and Chey, a Labrador Retriever mix, 

with whom I shared many walking, running, 

backpacking, skiing and other adventures. 

What encouraged you to join the club?  

I wanted to train and socialise Regan, then Zo± 

and Kodiak. By the time Kodiak joined our 

menagerie Iôd found out a little about Obedience 

trialling and was keen to pursue that with him. 

What activities do you enjoy with your dog(s) 

at the club?  

Working at the desk where I get to meet many of 

the new members and their dogs. When itôs quiet 

on the desk you can see the classes in progress 

and handlers and dogs working together. This is 

particularly apparent in the Activity class which 

both people and their dogs really enjoy.  

Some years ago I very much enjoyed attending 

the Activity class with Kodiak. Unfortunately we 

had to give it up as he has hip dysplasia and so is 

limited what he can do physically. I have learnt 

that you have to accept your dog for who they are.  

Itôs no good thinking, if only he didnôt have hip 

dysplasia we could do agility. My dog is who he is. 

I now want to start learning Rally-O and will go to 

class when possible (it clashes with my puppy 

classes). 

Someone actually said ñIf you think dog training is 

just about obedience youôre missing out on a lotò.  

Dog training is not just about obedience, there are 

many other activities people and their dogs can 

get involved in, with Agility and Rally-O being but 

two of them.   

What activities do you enjoy with your dog(s) 

outside of the club?  

Murphy (who has a fused hock and is somewhat 

dog reactive) and I have enjoyed K9 Nosework. 

Nosework is designed to be accessible to any 

dog, including those who are unable to enjoy other 

activities due to age, physical limitations, fear, or 

reactivity issues. Elderly or disabled dogs can get 

mental exercise while taking it easy on their 

bodies, and fearful dogs can build up confidence. 

Dog reactive dogs like Murphy get a chance to be 

part of a class setting, as they work separately 

from other dogs (but still in the vicinity of other 

dogs) while having lots of positive experiences.  

Nosework is a great way to burn your dogôs 

mental energy, and it also helps to increase 

attention.  



с 

Eastern Suburbs Dog Training Club Inc.                                                                                                August 2016 Newsletter 

Getting to know you (Cont) 

For eight years Kodiak was a Delta Pet Therapy 

Dog. Every Sunday afternoon weôd visit nursing 

home residents.  Before starting we had to 

successfully complete an assessment to establish 

whether the program was suitable for us. A 

therapy dog does not need to be an Obedience 

Champion but he does need to be under control at 

all times and follow basic cues ï sit, drop, stay, 

and leave food.  Each Delta-accredited dog has to 

undergo strict temperament testing to determine 

his suitability for visiting care facilities. As a 

volunteer I had to undergo a police check and 

complete a training seminar covering topics such 

as: occupational health and safety, facility 

procedures and policies, human health and 

communication, and animal behaviour and 

training. We then made regular weekly visits (of 

between 60 - 90 minutes) to the nursing home 

where we would visit and talk with residents and 

patients, offer a doggie hug, and a paw to shake. 

Kodiak also learned some tricks to show off. The 

residents looked forward to Kodiakôs visits 

enormously. 

What inspired you to become an instructor & 

committee member at the club?  

I was asked to go on committee when I had been 

at the club a couple of years. I have now been on 

committee for 9 years, with two 3 year stints as 

treasurer. After a year on Committee and while 

doing the Delta dog trainerôs course I became a 

puppy instructor. As an instructor it is particularly 

rewarding to see dogs and their handlers improve 

as they move through the classes. 

Whatôs fun about running classes? 

Over the years itôs been a pleasure teaching the 

puppy classes and the occasional adult now 

Responsible Dog Ownership (RDO) class. The 

people turn up week after week and put a lot of 

enthusiastic energy into educating their puppies 

and themselves. Itôs good to see the progress they 

make. I hope that well educated puppies and dogs 

wonôt end up in the pound. 

What do you think is the most important thing 

when training your dog? 

Treat each exercise like a trick, keep the training 

short, reinforcing, fun and exciting. When training 

your dog you need to get her attention first and 

then try to maintain that throughout the exercise.   

What encouragement do you have for anyone 

interested in becoming an instructor? 

Go ahead and do it. Learn as much as you can 

and keep on learning, then help others with their 

dogs. Iôm excited to see the new instructors who 

are/have been attending formal courses. Itôs 

important that we keep up with whatôs happening 

out there and with modern methods. I have 

attended the Delta dog trainersô course and have 

a Diploma in Canine Behavior Science and 

Technology from the Companion Animal Sciences 

Institute (CASI). I am a member of APDT Australia 

(Association of Pet Dog Trainers) and I regularly 

attend educational seminars and training courses 

to keep up with the latest trends in animal training.  

It is good to see instructors attending behaviour 

and training seminars and instructor courses to 

expand their knowledge. 

What are your hopes for the club in the future? 

I hope that the club will continue to offer 

Obedience, including RDO and Puppy classes, as 

well as Activity and Rally-O classes.  I would like 

to see the club as a whole teach using positive 

methods. Positive reinforcement dog training is 

teaching dogs desirable behaviours using science 

based and reinforcement based methods - helping 

dogs learn and succeed step by step. But positive 

does not mean permissive. Treating dogs with 

respect and gentleness is not permissiveness. 

Dogs need us to set boundaries and guide them, 
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Getting to know you (Cont) 
but we donôt need to be loud or to scare. I would 

like to see the club instructors help the members 

to train to high standards of performance and 

reliable responses, while maintaining a trusting 

relationship and enthusiasm for learning. We can 

give the ñownersò an understanding of how dogs 

learn, of the dogôs body language, and what the 

dogôs needs and wants are. I would like to see 

club members teaching their dogs through clear 

and effective communication and generous 

rewards, building positive relationships between 

people and their dogs. 

Our club is run by volunteers and we need more 

people to help set up, pack up, attend the desk 

and teach various levels of classes. In particular I 

hope that we can get more instructors in the 

future. 

 

Toby is my West Highland White Terrier and we 

joined the ESDTC in  March 2006, when he was a  

8 month old puppy. In a few months we reached 

Class 3 in obedience.  

Somewhere in 2007 Tsuey and Sandra organised 

ñactivity classesò and we started to learn agility. 

Due to a number of reasons I only started entering 

trials in 2012.  

Westieôs are not considered an agility dog 

because of their large frame and short legs, 

however I worked extensively with Toby who 

loved our jumping games and was always 

enthusiastic.  

This year Toby and I achieved great results and 

now he has the following agility titles: 

¶ Jumping Dog Master 

¶ Agility Dog Master 

¶ Jumping Dog Open 

¶ Agility Dog Open 

¶ Gamblers Dog Excellent 

¶ Snooker Dog Excellent 

¶ Strategic Pairs Dog Excellent 

My main concern with Toby was always speed 

and I would like to share my tips for dog 

acceleration on jumping and agility courses:  

Non-speedy dogs like Toby may run fairly fast but 

they require motivation. Usually a handler runs on 

the internal side of obstaclesô arc. Since the 

handler covers a shorter distance s/he runs quite 

slow ï and dog runs slower.  

If you have problems with your dogôs speed, try to 

run on the outside. Youôre covering a larger 

distance than your dog, so you have to run alot 

faster ï and so does your dog. This tip was given 

to me by Eddie Szmelter a NSW Agility judge. I 

successfully used this technique on a number of 

courses.  

Another tip I picked up is from the Internet. It is 

necessary to teach a dog that running fast is 

My Amazing Toby! 
By Mikhail Feigin  


